

2000 K Street, NW, Suite 310 - Washington, DC 20006 - (202) 872-7500 - FAX (202) 872-7501

Memorandum

To: UBPR Users Date: June 11, 2001

From: John M. Smullen, UBPR Coordinator Subject: March 31, 2001 UBPR Delayed

Under usual conditions the UBPR for March 31, 2001 would have been available online the first week of June. Printed reports would have been distributed to banks and state bank supervisors approximately one week later. Numerous ratios in the UBPR were revised to reflect changes in the March 31, 2001 call report. Those changes combined with required testing have taken more time to complete than anticipated. As a consequence the UBPR will not be finalized until the weekend of July 13. The March 31, 2001 UBPR will be available as follows:

UBPR data in electronic format sent to federal agencies by Tuesday, July 17 for internal online use.

UBPR's in paper format sent to printer by Friday, July 20. Printing and distribution is a multi-day process completed by Friday, July 27. UBPR's are sent to individual banks and state bank supervisors in printed form.

UBPR's for all banks available on the public FFIEC website Noon EDT, Wednesday, July 25.

Please refer to the website <u>www.ffiec.gov</u> for further updates.